

Ringwood Heights Primary School - No 4911



Heights Happenings

10 Oct 2024

60 Summit Crescent Ringwood 3134 Principal: Kim Bride

Ph. 9870 3050 Fax 9879 6616 Outside School Hours Care Mobile 0417 768 636 No. 16

Email :ringwoodheights@oshcampaustralia.com.au

Web: ringwoodheights.vic.edu.au Email: ringwood.heights.ps@education.vic.gov.au

We would like to acknowledge the Wurundjeri Woi Wurrung people who are the Traditional Custodians of this Land and Waters and pay respect to their Elders past, present and emerging.



2024 Diary

October

Wed 16 • ISS Cricket Final

Thur 24 • Free Dress Day

Fri 25 • 2025 Prep Transition Session

November

Tues 5 • Melbourne Cup Day Holiday

Thur7 • LT4 Boy Netball Gala Day

Fri 8 • 2025 Prep Transition Session

Mon 11 • LT4 Camp

• Junior Swimming Commences

Wed 13 • LT4 Camp returns

Fri 22 • 2025 Prep Transition Session

Tues 26 • 2025 Prep Info Night 6pm to 7pm

December

Thur 5 • Carols Night 5.30pm to 7.30pm



Log in details are below:

https:// schools.happyfamilies.com.au/login/ringwood

PASSWORD: happyrhps

Uniform Shop Opening Hours

Monday: 8.30-9am Wednesday: 3.15-3.45pm

Welcome back to Term 4!

I hope you all had a fabulous break. We are looking forward to the term ahead which is always busy with learning, orientation and transition as well as end of year events and celebrations.

I wonder if you know about the 'Swap and Sip' event scheduled for October 25 in the Library/Art hub. Check out the flyers posted around the school, attached to this newsletter or refer to the recent Compass post that has all the relevant information. A huge thankyou to Jade Dunne and Sarah Palumbo for their initiative and enthusiasm to get this event up and running. The money raised from this event will be directed to a budget area which will support us to further investigate, design and develop an indigenous 'place/garden' in our school grounds. Most significantly this event provides a great opportunity to get together, socialise and leave with some preloved and fabulous clothes for yourselves or your children!

Some points to note:

- 1. \$10 entry covers you for everything on the night and includes champagne on arrival, nibbles and as many items of clothing as you like.
- 2. Please RSVP via the link provided or QR code.
- 3. Donations of women's and children's clothing/accessories are able to be dropped off in the office from now until Wednesday 23rd of October.
- 4. You don't need to donate clothing to attend the event, you can also donate and not attend.
- 5. There will be a raffle on the night with some incredible prizes donated by some incredible local businesses! Tickets will be \$2 each or 3 for \$5. Wine, vouchers, hampers... you'll be hoping for the winning ticket!

Any further queries please make contact with Jade(0432631344) or Sarah (0405207558)

Congratulations

To our Track and Field athletes who are participating in the Division Athletics today. We are proud of your efforts in representing both yourselves and Ringwood Heights.

To Reece Trewhella for once again being selected to represent Victoria in Track and Field at the SSV, School Sport Australia Championships to be held in Sydney, NSW from Thursday 28, November - Monday 2, December 2024. We wish you all the best Reece.

To Yee Bo Leow who participated in the recent National U13 Boys' Badminton Championship and won the Boys Singles Championship and a Bronze in the doubles. A significant achievement Yee Bo!



Ringwood Heights Primary School - No 4911

School Savings Bonus

Dear parents and carers

As shared with you previously, parents and carers of every child enrolled in a Victorian government school in 2025 will receive the one-off School Saving Bonus \$400 support.

In the coming months, the Department of Education will send you 2 email communications for each of your children enrolled in Victorian government schools.

By Friday 18 October 2024, please ensure that your child's 2025 enrolment is completed and that your contact information is up to date.

The 2 emails from the Department of Education will:

- 1. Confirm your email address between mid-October and late-November.
- 2. Provide you with your unique \$400 School Saving Bonus code by the end of November.

If you do not receive a confirmation email from the department by late-November, please check your spam or junk folders and contact the office on 9870 3050 or email - Ringwood.heights.ps@education.vic.gov.au if needed.

You can read more about the School Saving Bonus on the <u>Department of Education website</u>, with key information now available in 14 different languages.

Kim Bride Principal

